
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Established 1967                                    www.lucannewsletter.ie                                         Sub. 50c. 
 

Sunday 14
th

 February 2016 

 

 

Historic meeting in Cuba on Feb 12
th

 
 

Journalists are prone to overuse of the term ‘historic’ but when it comes to a meeting which will take 

place in an airport terminal in Cuba on February 12
th
 there is simply no other word that can adequately 

describe it. Ever since the division between the church of the east and the west in 1054 Catholics and 

Orthodox have tended to regard each other with deep suspicion, and since that split almost a thousand 

years ago no Pope has met with the Patriarch of Russian Orthodoxy face to face. It hasn’t been for 

want of trying – ecumenists on both sides have 

longed and prayed for such a meeting for decades 

and it is well known that Pope St. John Paul’s 

dearest wish was for such a meeting and even a 

visit to Russia but it never happened.  There have 

been many false starts through the years when 

rumours would spread predicting a meeting at 

some neutral venue but these were unfounded.   

If the Russian speaking Slavic John Paul couldn’t 

pull it off it seemed no one ever could…..until 

now that is.   
 

Perhaps it has something to do with Pope Francis being a South American, he doesn’t bring to the 

papacy all the baggage of a European and in matters diplomatic has shown himself to be a skilful 

operator – a fact demonstrated by his role in brokering the peace between the US and Cuba (a fact 

acknowledged by Raoul Castro the Cuban President); it’s perhaps no accident that the meeting will 

take place on Cuban soil. He has also embodied an entirely new and humbler style of the papacy 

preferring the simple title Bishop of Rome to the more grandiose descriptions of the petrine office.  

Maybe such a style seems less threatening to the fiercely nationalistic Russian Orthodox hierarchy who 

until now regarded any papal approaches as something of a Trojan horse. Whatever has brought about 

a change of heart is to be welcomed by all Christian people and can only be a good and positive 

development for the good of the whole church. 
 

The persecution of Christians in the Middle East and in many other countries is a horrific reality that 

no one can ignore. Christians have been burnt out of towns and villages where they have lived 

peacefully alongside Muslims for centuries and churches and monasteries have been razed to the 

ground. In the face of such persecution all Christians need to stand together in solidarity and to speak 

with a united voice. Pope Francis has placed the issue of persecuted believers on top of the Cuba 

meeting agenda.  So let’s hope that this historic meeting may herald a new era in relations between the 

Orthodox and Catholic and further the cause of unity in the faith. 

 

Fr. Philip Curran 
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Lucan Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community 

Centre, Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 

6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening hours: Monday to 

Friday 10 am to 1 pm and 2pm to 4 pm each day, 

closed for lunch 1 pm to 2 pm. For your 

convenience, please arrive before 12.30 p.m. in the 

morning, and before 3.45pm in the afternoon, as we 

close promptly.   
 
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 0761 

07 4000 – opening hours 9 am to 8 pm Monday to 

Friday. 
 

 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline  

are both on the same number 0761 07 2000. 

Our services are free and confidential. 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7 pm to 8.30 pm.  FLAC telephone and 

referral line 1890 350250. Please note that FLAC 

provides Free Legal Advice and not Free Legal Aid.  

 

 

Know your rights:  
Accessing Health Care Abroad 
Question 

I need to get a medical procedure carried out. I have 

just found out that I can expect to wait over a year 

for the procedure in Ireland. Can I get my medical 

costs refunded if I travel to another country in 

Europe to have this procedure? 
 

Answer (February 2016) 

If you are entitled to public health services that are 

available in Ireland, you can access these services in 

the European Economic Area (EEA). You will be 

repaid the cost if you meet the requirements. This is 

provided for by the Cross-Border Healthcare 

Directive. 
 

The Directive covers services that are publicly 

funded and available in Ireland. These include acute 

hospital services and community-based out-patient 

care. Other services covered include physiotherapy, 

ophthalmic, psychology, disability and mental 

health services. Occupational therapy services and 

dental and orthodontic services are also covered, 

but with some exceptions. Treatments that qualify 

for the Treatment Abroad Scheme (in general, 

treatments not available in Ireland) are not covered 

under the Cross-Border Healthcare Directive. 
 

You must be referred to the health service that you 

require abroad in the same way that you would be 

referred to public health services in Ireland. This 

referral may be by your GP (family doctor) or 

public hospital consultant for example. They may 

also be able to tell you whether the service you 

require is covered by the Directive. You can also 

check with the National Contact Point (details 

below). 
 

If the treatment involves an overnight stay in 

hospital, then it will need to be authorised in 

advance by the Health Service Executive (HSE). 

For other treatments, you should check whether 

prior authorisation is required. You pay the costs of 

treatment and then apply for a refund when you 

return to Ireland. The amount repaid is the amount 

that the treatment would cost in Ireland or the cost 

of your treatment abroad if that is less. It does not 

include other costs such as travel. The HSE has 

published refund amounts for different treatments. 

To get a refund of treatment costs, you and your 

healthcare provider abroad must complete a HSE 

form. You then submit it with the healthcare 

provider invoice and receipt. 
 

For information about prior authorisation, applying 

for a refund, or for any other queries contact: 

National Contact Point, Cross-Border Healthcare 

Directive Department, St Canice’s Hospital, Dublin 

Road, Kilkenny, Telephone (056) 778 4546, Email: 

crossborderdirective@hse.ie. 

 

Lucan Library – Citizens Information Drop in 
Facility 
Our Citizens Information outreach will be at Lucan 

Library on Wednesday the 24th of February 

between 10:30 and 12:30. All are welcome. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Palmerstown  
Afternoon Tea Dance 

Palmerstown Community & Youth Centre 

(beside SuperValu) Upper Kennelsfort Rd. 
 

Time: 3 – 6pm 

 

Sunday February 28
th

  

Live Band “Harmony”  

 

Sunday March 28
th

  

Live Band  “Cheating Hearts” 

 

Only €5! 
 

Further information: 01-6166981 



Hillcrest/Beaumont/Newcastle Road  
Residents Association 
We continue to work diligently on your behalf and 

further to our communications with SDCC note the 

following measures: 
 

Traffic: Hillcrest Close & Walk added to 

pedestrian crossing list 2016. Yield sign at Hillcrest 

Drive/Road to be replaced.  Stop sign at 

Meadowview Grove/Dodsboro recommended. 

Lining at roundabout Hillcrest Walk/Green/Way to 

be renewed.  We will seek advice from Lucan 

Community Garda re parking problems at 

Hillcrest/Newcastle Road entrance and adjacent 

side roads. 
 

Environment Dept has agreed to keep us informed 

of the work schedule pertaining to our area. 
 

Dog Warden Service will investigate dog control 

including dog fouling. 
 

We wish to thank SDCC Staff Deirdre Wall, Grania 

Hegarty, David Fennell, Helen Griffin and their 

colleagues for their courteous assistance.  
 

Meet the Neighbours: Quiz Night with our own 

Brendan Freeman as Quiz Master and Question 

Setter will take place on Wednesday 2 March @ 

8.30pm in Lucan Sarsfields Clubhouse, €5 per 

person. Light refreshments will be served. Donation 

from the proceeds to Pieta House.  Everyone 

welcome. 
 

Check out our Facebook page or send 

your comments to 

hralucan@gmail.com.  

Maria Murphy 

 

 

 

Irish Girl Guides Supper Dance 
In July 2016, 8 Guiding Leaders from Lucan and 

Dundrum will travel over 7,000 km to India to take 

part in international event involving Guides and 

Scouts from all across the world.  

We will create an impact while participating in a 

community action project and visiting community 

partners; learning about their achievements and 

helping them reach more of their goals. 
 

On Saturday 13th February 2016, 

we are hosting a Valentine’s 

Supper Dance in St. Andrew’s 

Parish Centre, Lucan to help raise 

funds for this worthy cause.  
 

Please come join us at 7.30pm for 

great food, music and more! €25 per person. 

Tickets can be bought from 01 624 0976 

Liffey Sound 96.4fm  
Proposed General Election 

Coverage:  We have contacted 

each candidate standing in Dublin 

Mid-West in the forthcoming 

election with a view to doing a 15 

minute pre-recorded interview. We hope to 

broadcast these over three hours on Monday to 

Wednesday, 22nd – 24th Feb.  Details will be 

confirmed next week, as will details of our 

programme covering the Count on Saturday, 27th, 

when we hope to again be the first to announce the 

results of this constituency.                                                                                                                                                                             
 

Are you interested in sport? Would you like to be 

a sports presenter on radio? Our Saturday's "Sports 

Club" programme (4 to 6 p.m.) is looking for new 

presenters. If interested, please contact Mairead at:  

stationmanager@liffeysoundfm.ie.  Also, our 

roving sports correspondent, Joe Whyte, would love 

to hear from local sports clubs with any news of 

events, results, successes, etc. Joe can be contacted 

at joebmwhyte@gmail.com. 
 

Liffey Sound - Your Station, Your Voice  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan ICA 
Tues 17th . 10-12.30 Craft 

Morning. Members working on 

projects of their project. 
 

Wed 18th. Chat over a cup of teas. We are 

progressing well so far but need your input. Would 

all members please bring in your piece of ICA 

history to be included in the 50th Album 
 

We are going away for a weekend to Galway. April 

22-24. If interested please put down your name on 

Tuesday or Wednesday next 
 

A "Get Well" to the members of the guild who are 

not well at present. 
 

A Big Thank you to Hazel for a night of gentle 

exercise - it loosened muscles an then some .. a 

most enjoyable night..   

St. Raphaelõs Celbridge 

Table Quiz  
Lucan Sarsfields  

Wed 17 th  Feb. 8.30pm  
 

Quizmaster ð Gerry Mescall  

mailto:hralucan@gmail.com


Parish Notes  
 

St Maryõs, Lucan     
www.stmarysparishlucan.ie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christian Meditation 

We meet each Tuesday night at 8pm in The 

Bungalow.  Everyone welcome.  

Sr. Geraldine, 6217158. 
 

Bible Study Group 

We meet every Monday night at 8pm in the 

Bungalow. 
 

Bethany Group 

Bethany Group is available to listen to or just be 

there for anyone who is feeling lonely or lost 

following the death of a loved one.  We meet on the 

2
nd

 Monday of each month from 10.30am-11.30am, 

also on the 4
th

 Thursday of each month from 8pm - 

9pm.  Parish Centre ï 6217041.  
 

Holy Communion for the sick and housebound 

If you wish to avail of this service or if you know 

someone who does, please contact one of the 

priests. 
 

Parish Ministry 

It is an important part of our ministry to support 

people in times of sickness and bereavement.  We 

would greatly appreciate it, if you would let us 

know if someone in your family is ill or admitted to 

hospital.  Phone Parish office – 6217041 weekdays 

between 9.30am and 2pm. (except Thursday).  
 

Legion of Mary 

The above meet every Wednesday in the Bungalow 

at 7pm. All are welcome.  
 

The Irish Catholic 

Don’t miss out! ‘The Joy of the Gospel is here!’ 

Read news, analysis and enjoy our faith, family and 

lifestyle features weekly by buying The Irish 

Catholic, the longest selling Catholic newspaper in 

Ireland.  It is available in this church! 

 

 

 
 

Parish of Divine Mercy ,   

Lucan South  
www.lucansouthparish.net 

 

Daily Adoration 

Daily Adoration of the Most Blessed Sacrament. 

Commencing Monday 1st of February 2016; 

from 2pm-3pm; we will hold Adoration and Chaplet 

of Divine Mercy. 

Please join us in our Church of Divine Mercy where 

we hold relics of St. Faustina, Pope Saint John Paul 

II and Blessed Fr. Michael Shopoko. 

To celebrate this special ‘Holy Year of Mercy’ this 

adoration will take place each week-day afternoon. 

 

 

St. Patrickõs 

Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown  
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 

 

Jubilee Year of Mercy 

In introduction to the Jubilee Year of Mercy 

Speaker: Christopher Okereke (Pasteral Worker) 

Wednesday February 17
th

 6.30pm - 7pm in the 

Pastoral Centre. 
 

Bethany Bereavement Support Group 

We meet on the third Wednesday of each Month 

from 8pm to 9pm in the Pastoral Centre, St. 

Patrick’s Church. This is a free, confidential service 

and is available to everyone in Lucan and the 

outlying areas. We can be contacted through the 

Parish office: Tel: (01) 628 1018 or 089 2507213 or 

Email: stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net 
 

St. Patrick’s Prayer Group  

We meet every Monday night in St. Patrick’s 

Pastoral Centre from 8.30-9.15pm. All welcome. 

 

 

Pilgrimage 
 

Medjugorje  
9

th
 May 2016 - €595, fully inclusive for 9 nights, 

with Marian Pilgrimages. Departing from Dublin. 

Contact Pat and Phil at 087 2238911 or 086 067792   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Confirmation  
Congratulations to the girls and boys of  Gael 

Scoil Naomh Pádraig who were made their 

Confirmation on Thursday and Best Wishes 

to the girls and boys of Gael Scoil Eiscir 

Riada who will be confirmed next 
Wednesday 17

th
 February. 

Please keep them all in your prayers. 

St. Vincent de Paul - Church Collection at all 

Masses Next Sat./Sun. 20th/21st March. 

Many thanks for your generosity. 

 

 

Medjugorje Mass 
This Monday 15

th
 February 2016 

St Mary's Church, Lucan -  Mass at 6.30pm 

With confessions and rosary at 5.50pm 

All Welcome 

Fb. Medjugorje Mass Lucan 

medjugorjenewslucan@gmail.com 

 

http://www.stmarysparishlucan.ie/
http://www.lucansouthparish.net/
http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/
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Knitters Wanted for Good Cause 
My name is Stephanie Kiely and I 

have some good news to spread 

with you all in Lucan.  A group 

of people are coming together 

one day a week to knit little hats 

for newborn babies and older babies and children. 

Cardigans and jumpers for little babies and older, 

scarves, booties, teddy's and dolls and anything 

usable for refugees here in Ireland and in the 

various camps. We already have three people in our 

group and a lot more pending. There is 

myself, Stephanie Kiely, Barbara Ryan Doyle 

and Valerie Sweeney to begin with.  If anyone 

would like to join our group and dedicate a few 

hours per week to help Refugees you would be so 

welcome. We really need you to make a difference 

in the life of others. We can meet in each others 

houses, share chat and tea and of course the odd 

apple tart. Then we go home I am asking you to 

knit, knit until you are doing it in your sleep lol. 

Others in their own area could also set up a group. 

It will just take one person to see this as a 

challenge.  There could be hundreds of groups in all 

areas around Lucan and then spread further afield. 

There could be groups with little children who 

come together and knit while their children play 

together. We could have a multi cultural group. Let 

Lucan lead the way in this venture. Contact 

details: StephanieKiely stephkiely@hotmail.com an

d will give my contact numbers.  

'Solidarity Red Wristbands' for sale. Arising from 

the reporting on the news and many news programs, 

of the singling out of migrants and Refugees in 

certain places to distinguish themselves by being 

forced to wear red wristbands and also to have 

their hall doors painted red. This to my mind is a 

terrible assault on their freedom and an abuse of 

their human rights. It is a terrible abuse of humanity 

and echoes terrible recollections of the past. The 

aim of the wristbands is, that we stand in solidarity 

with each and every person who find themselves 

caught in this nightmare of living in cold muddy 

camps. They are fleeing with those they love, for 

love, and looking for a safe place to stay. Would we 

not do the same for our children and families? 

There are 500 beautiful Solidarity Red Wristbands 

winging their way to me. They will be on sale in 

Lucan first and on a stall in Dublin. If any of the 

group wants to put in orders for a dozen or so to sell 

among friends, feel free to phone me and we can 

arrange something. When the first 500 are sold at 

€2 each, we make €1,000. The plan is then with 

€385 of that €1,000 we buy another 500 and so on. 

This will in time generate some much needed funds 

for the 'Dublin Calais Refugee Solidarity' cause to 

distribute as they see fit.  

Updates to follow.  Stephanie Kiely  

Thank You  
I would like to thank all the people who   

came to my aid when I was knocked to 

the ground and had my bag stolen last 

week in Cannonbrook. 

The lady who stopped her car to help me, also the 

man who rang the Garda and my family and 

everyone else who helped and the Gardai who came 

up very quick and were very good to me. 

Again a very big thanks to all. 

Ita Anderson 

 

Make-A-Wish Ireland Annual Wish Day – 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
Make-A-Wish® Ireland has one simple aim – we 

grant the wishes of children aged between 3 and 17 

years living with life-threatening medical conditions 

to enrich the human experience with hope, strength 

and joy and create extraordinary memories for them 

and their families. 

Volunteer are needed for WISH DAY, our annual 

fundraising day, on Fri. 8
th

 April 2016. 

There are a number of ways you could get involved 

and support us: 

* select a location nearby and volunteer to sell our 

badges there for the day 

* hold a coffee morning or bake sale 

* hold a Jersey Day or a similar themed day   

Money raised on the day goes to continuing to grant 

wishes to our brave wish children.  If you can 

commit to the full day or even a few hours selling 

our badges, please visit www.makeawish.ie to 

register online. Alternatively contact Emma 

Horgan emma@makeawish.ie or call 01 2052012 

for more details.    

Emma Horgan, Events Co-ordinator , 

Make-A-Wish
®

 Ireland 

 

Emmaus - OPEN DAY INVITATION 
Sunday 21st February 2016 2.00pm - 5.00pm 

 Emmaus would be delighted if you and a friend 

could join us for our Open Day. During the event 

we will be showcasing everything Emmaus has to 

offer in 2016. There will be taster sessions available 

for you to enjoy from some of our most popular 

facilitators and we will be serving light 

refreshments. 

Please R.S.V.P.  emmauscentre@emmauscentre.ie  

by 19th February 2016. 

 

Aspen Counselling  
Volunteer Receptionist’s  needed. Shifts are: 

Monday through Friday 8:30am – 1:00pm /1:00pm 

–5:30pm / 5:30pm – 9:30pm. Reception experience 

required. 

Please email a CV and cover letter, 

 aspenabc@gmail.com, FAO: Louisa. 

mailto:stephkiely@hotmail.com
http://www.makeawish.ie/
mailto:emma@makeawish.ie
mailto:aspenabc@gmail.com


Anniversaries  

 

BYRNE (FREDA) 

40 th  Anniversary ð 17 th  February  
Masses offered. 

We little knew that morning 

That God was going to call your name 

In life we loved you dearly 

In death we do the same 

It broke our heats to lose you 

You did not go alone 

For part of us went with you 

The day God called you home. 

Remembered and loved always by your husband 

Dick, your family Elaine, Richard and Emily 

 

 

BYRNE (FREDA) 

40 th  Anniversary ð 17 th  February  R.I.P.  
We feel a warmth around us 

Like your presence is so near 

We close our eyes to visualise 

Your face when you’re not here 

We endure the times we spent together 

And they are locked inside our hearts 

For as long as we have these memories (Freda) 

We will never be apart. 

Loved always by your sisters Philda, Tessie, 

Marlene 

Also remembering our brothers Desmond and 

Timothy. May they rest in peace. 

 

 

SHERIDAN (UNA)  

25 th  Anniversary  
Late of Weirview. 

No matter how life changes 

No matter what we do 

A special place within our hearts 

Is always kept for you. 

Sadly missed by her loving family 

 

 

SMITH (JIM)  

11 th  Anniversary ð 6 th  February  
There’s always something missing 

No matter what we do 

A constant sadness in our hearts 

What’s missing Jim is you. 

Sadly missed by wife Eileen, sons Joseph and James 

and all family and friends 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Your Mother is Always With You 

Sheôs the whisper of the leaves  
As you walk down the street 
Sheôs the smell of certain foods you remember 
Flowers you pick,  
The fragrance of life itself 
Sheôs the cool hand on your brow 
When youôre not feeling well 
Sheôs your breath in the air 
On a cold winters day 
Sheôs the sound of the rain  
That lulls you to sleep 
The colours of the rainbow 
She is Christmas morning 
Your mother lives inside your laughter 
Sheôs the place you come from  
Your first home 
And sheôs the map you follow 
With every step you take 
Sheôs your first love 
Your first friend 
Even your first enemy 
And nothing on earth can separate you 
Not time, not space 
Not even death. 
 
 

 

 



Pen to Paper  

Congratulations to the Lucan 

Creative Writers Group on their 

recently published book Pen to 

Paper. 
 

I came across it while browsing 

in Lucan Library. The book 

contains a wonderful variety of prose and poems 

that kept me riveted to the last page. I had never 

been aware that so much literary talent existed 

in Lucan. Certainly for me it was worth every 

cent and I strongly recommend it. 
 

An idea present! 
 

A Lucanian Book Worm.  

 

 

 

Lucan Dramatic Society 
Friday February 26

th
 is a very 

important date in our drama 

calendar! 

Our second Dinner / Theatre 

production will take place in the 

Hanora Suite of the Spa Hotel. 
 

The Problem is a one act play by A.R.Gurney. It 

opened to enthusiastic audience in London and later 

went on to be broadcast by the BBC. 
 

Bookings direct to the Spa (6280494). Dinner and 

play €25. 
 

Readings for our spring production are in progress. 

The Shadow of a Gunman by Sean O’Casey well be 

fitting a fitting tribute to a wonderful playwright 

and we are delighted to be part of the great 

celebrations in this centenary year. 
 

Find us on facebook. 

Contact: Sheila 087-2547725; Bernie 086-

64015794. 

 

 

 

Lucan Active Retirement Assoc. 
We will be holding our annual Birthday Dinner on 

Friday 1
st
 April at €25 per person. 

 

We have not selected our venue for our spring 

break. We will keep you posted on that soon. 
 

 

Whist Results  
Tues Feb 8

th
: 

1
st
 Marguerite 

Cunningham 

2
nd

 Maureen Carpenter 

3
rd

 Mary McCarthy 

Happy Valentines Day to all 

our Readers! No doubt the scent 

of roses will be wafting all 

around Lucan! 

 

 

 

 

 

Muggings in the Lucan area are a very serious 

concern at the moment – elder people are proving 

easy targets in broad daylight. Definitely a case for 

more Gardaí on our streets – a point which ought to 

be made to any political aspirants knocking on the 

doors. 

 

Lucan’s Emmet Ó 

Conghaile scored a 

valuable point 

against Mayo last 

weekend. The 

Centre-field is 

certainly a force to 

be reckoned with. 

We look forward to 

great things with 

the Dubs this 

summer. 

                                              independent.ie 

 

 

The Playground in Sarsfield Park really doesn’t 

look too inviting with all the large signs around the 

entrance, outlining the ‘rules’........ It’s enough to 

make you pass by, and that’s a shame after all the 

money which has been spent on it.  

 

1916 Commemorative 

€2 coin is now in 

circulation, featuring 

Hibernia above the GPO. 
 

Launched on 20
th

 

January 2016, no doubt it 

will be a collector’s 

item! 



                    CHOOL               

             NEWS 
 

 

 

‘GROWING THEIR OWN’ 
Transition Year students of St Joseph’s College are 

getting their fingers green and their palates ready 

for this growing season! They are designing and 

building a vegetable garden in their school, 

transforming a small plot into a series of raised 

beds. They plan to have a harvest this summer - not 

just for the thrill of growing their own food - but as 

an educational resource and a means to interact with 

the local community. 
 

The girls have designed their raised beds from 

scratch - working out the timber lengths, the volume 

of soil and compost and the practicalities of 

construction. They have got their hands dirty with 

measuring out the garden, digging up and turning 

the soil. What they have now produced are 6 

rectangular raised beds with a combined surface 

area of almost 10m
2
, a site they are very proud of. 

 

 

They have benefitted from a grant from South 

Dublin County Council under the Local Agenda 21 

Environmental Partnership Fund, an initiative that 

supports community projects towards the goal of 

sustainable development. One focus of the project is 

linking with the local community, and the girls have 

done some canvassing. “We have been down to the 

town and we would love it if any local businesses or 

groups could lend their support, ideas, or advice - 

some way of collaborating” says Eve Smyth, a TY 

student. Supplies have also been sourced locally, 

Woodies Lucan among the businesses utilized. 
 

Within these raised beds, they plan on harvesting 

fresh vegetables and herbs this season and will 

hopefully see the fruits of their labour this summer. 

They are learning to sow, grow and to manage a 

crop and the garden will feature as an educational 

resource for the wider student body. Eve says “We 

can use them in our classrooms - Home Economics, 

Science and Biology classes. We hope to use this 

garden for a variety of activities around the school.” 

The school already has a very successful waste 

recycling system and the separated food waste will 

be a great asset. 
 

Their final aim is to raise awareness of the ease, 

affordability and sustainability of ‘growing your 

own’ - staff, students and parents may even be 

inspired to start themselves! Mr Dempsey is a 

teacher in St Josephs and has been guiding them 

through this module. “Many of our young people 

aren’t aware of where our food comes from, they 

see fast food outlets and products on shelves. It’s 

important that they appreciate the process” he says. 
 

 

 

 

Their next step is to 

decide on their 

crops, test their soil 

and get planting! A 

bountiful haul 

awaits - here’s 

hoping for the 

weather! 
 

If you are a local 

group or business 

who would like to 

get involved, please 

contact 

rdempsey@stjoseph

slucan.com 

 

Robert Dempsey 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Mary’s BNS Lucan 
 

The closing date for applications  

for Junior Infants 2016  

in St. Mary's B.N.S.  

is Monday, 15th February. 
 

If you have not applied already you can do so 

by contacting Denise at 6281857. 

 

 



Coláiste Phádraig CBS  
Awards: Congratulations to Kris Arcilla who won the Evening Herald Sports Star of the Week Award from 

the Evening Herald last Thursday for his brilliant performance in the u16 Basketball Final recently where he was 

voted MVP. He showed his big match experience in the National Final by displaying nerves of steel to sink the 

match winning baskets in the dying seconds of a pulsating 45-44 win against St. Malachy's Belfast. He is a 

prodigious young talent with a great future in basketball and we are all very proud of him in the school. Kris will 

now attend the Evening Herald Sports Star of the Year Ceremony in Croke Park in May, along with the other 

weekly award winners, where he will be presented with his award from today. To round off a good few days, 

Kris also won the Sports Star of the Month award in the school for the same reasons.  

 
 

Congratulations also to 5th yr Cormac Dunne  (left) who 

won the "Mark O' Neill Student of the Month" award 

for January in recognition of his diligence, good manners 

and co-operation in all of his classes. 
 
 

Comhghairdeas le Sam Keogh (below) ó rang 1A1 a 

bhuaigh an gradam "Gaeilgeoir na Míosa" do mhí Eanáir 

mar aitheantas don sár obair atá déanta aige sa Ghaeilge 

agus go háirithe an iarracht iontach a dhéanann sé an 

Ghaeilge a labhairt chomh minic agus is féidir.  
 

 

 

Soccer: Well done to the 1
st
 yr soccer team who 

advanced to Dublin League 1-4 finals after a hard 

fought 2-1 victory over a very strong Ashbourne CS on 

Wednesday. Ashbourne took a deserved lead just before 

half time but Lucan improved in the 2
nd

 half and two 

excellent finishes from James Harold and Kyle 

Robinson ensured the team’s 6
th

 successive victory. 

They will now face either Coolmine CS or Moyle Park 

after the mid-term break for a place in the semi-finals. 

 

Basketball: Hard luck to our u16 basketball team 

who lost for the 1
st
 time this season in the u16 “A” 

All Ireland League 1-4 final on Tuesday. Lucan 

were beaten 56-48 by IS Killorglin from Kerry in 

their 1-4 final which was held at the National 

Basketball Arena in Tallaght. The defeat brought an 

end to the team’s 15 match winning run this season 

but the team can still take pride in their remarkable 

achievements this season which saw them win the 

Eastern League and the National Cup. Despite 5 

brilliant 3 pointers from Kris Arcilla and and 20 

points from the impressive Max Amadasun, Lucan 

were unable to claw back a 1
st
 quarter deficit and 

Killorglin led from start to finish before going on to 

reach the All Ireland Final with victory in their semi 

final on the same day.  
 

 

 

LCVP: 75 5
th

 yr LCVP students travelled to 

Caffrey’s Chocolate Warehouse Factory in 

Walkinstown on Tuesday. This visit was organised 

as part of their Link Modules that they must 

complete and the students must now write up a 

summary report for their LCVP Portfolio. The 

students were given a guided tour of the factory 

before they learned about all aspects of the business 

from sourcing the raw materials to marketing the 

finished product. The talk was very closely linked 

to the LCVP Enterprise Module so it was very 

informative and educational. They also learned 

about the art of chocolate making and this part of 

the trip was very hands-on as the students got to try 

out for themselves   (over.....) 

 



Colaiste Pádraig cont’d 
the skills taught in the workshop. The students even 

got to keep their finished products so these went 

down a treat!  
 

Hurling: Well done to our u14 hurlers who won 

their opening 2 group matches of their Dublin “B” 

League campaign recently. The team defeated 

Terenure College 12-08 to 1-10 in their first match 

with Matthew Dunne impressing in the half forward 

line. Matthew scored 2-4 in a fine individual display 

while Fintan Ward, Brain O’ Sullivan and Jack 

Lawless all hurled superbly throughout. The team 

was a nice mix of 1
st
 and 2

nd
 yrs so it was a very 

impressive start to their campaign. In their 2
nd

 

match the team defeated Castleknock Commnity 

School 5-16 to 0-1 in a rather one-sided encounter. 

Colm Behan scored 3-6 while Jack Lawless and 

Henry Keogh also scored goals as Lucan 

demolished their opponents with some beautiful 

hurling. Colm Walsh impressed for the team in the 

half back line while 1
st
 yr Fintan Ward had another 

very good game at centre back.  
 

Transition Year: The TY students enjoyed their 

trip to Awesome Walls in Finglas on Wednesday. 

This is Ireland’s largest and most popular indoor 

climbing centre and every student took up the 

challenge of climbing the tricky walls at least once. 

The students loved the challenge that the different 

level walls provided and some are keen to go back 

themselves again such was the adrenaline buzz 

involved. The students had a choice last week and 

they chose to visit the popular Jimmy Chung’s 

Chinese restaurant in town for a group meal where 

they got to experience authentic Chinese cuisine 

presented in a buffet style. Suffice to say the food 

went down a treat and the students were treated 

superbly by the helpful and patient staff throughout.  

 

 

 

 

Recycle IT 
Community Electrical Recycling 

Initiative - We offer a free 

community recycling collection 

service for all types of waste 

electrical and electronic 

equipment. We work in partnership with WEEE 

Ireland.  

We are happy to arrange a free collection from 

community centres or in association with residents 

associations in your area.  

Further details at:  www.recycleit.ie or Tel: 01 

4578321 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan Concert Band 
The Lucan Concert Band 

would like to invite new 

members to join the band. 
 

We are recruiting musicians 

for the following instruments:   

Percussion, trumpet, flute, saxophone, clarinet, 

French horn.  

For more information  

Contact Paul 087629392 or Frank 087612324  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Fun Run 
Adamstown Community College 

is holding a 

5k/10k Charity Fun Run 
on 6th March 2016. 

 

The race will begin at 11am from the 

grounds of the Community College and the 

course will be run through Adamstown and 

Lucan.  
 

There will be a reception 

afterwards in the foyer of 

the College where 

refreshments will be 

served. Prizes on the day 

for 1st home (male and 

female) for both races 

and 1st under 16 home.  
 

Online on www.popupraces.ie or on link 

through www.adamstowncc.ieor 

registration forms available from the 

College reception. Late registration from 

9:30am on the morning of the race 

 

 

http://www.recycleit.ie/


St Valentine of Rome 
St Valentine, officially known as St Valentine  

of Rome, is a third century Roman Saint widely 

celebrated on February 14
th

 and commonly 

associated with courtly love. 
 

Although not much of St. Valentine’s life is 

reliably known, and whether or not the stories 

involve two different saints of the same name is 

also not officially decided, it is however widely 

agreed that St. Valentine was martyred and then 

buried on the Via Flaminia to the north of Rome 

in the year 269AD.                                                                
 

Almost 50 years ago (in 1969), the Roman 

Catholic Church removed St. Valentine from the 

General Roman Calendar because so little is 

known about him. However, the church still 

recognises him as a saint, listing his Feast Day as 

the 14
th

 February.  

The origin of his Feast Day as an occasion for the 

expression of love isn’t romantic at all – at least 

not in the traditional sense. Fr. Frank O’Gara of 

Whitefriars Street Church in Dublin tells the story 

of the man behind the legend. 
 

“He was a Roman Priest at the time of an Emperor 

called Claudias who persecuted the Church”. Fr 

O’Gara explains. “He also had an edict which 

prohibited the marriage of young people. This was 

based on the hypothesis that unmarried soldiers 

fought better than married soldiers, because 

married soldiers might fear what would happen to 

them or their wives or families if they died”. 

“I think we must bear in mind that it was a very 

permissive society in which Valentine lived”, says 

Fr O’Gara. “Polygamy would have been much 

more popular that just one woman and one man 

living together. And yet some of them seemed to 

be attracted to the Catholic faith. But obviously the 

Church believed that marriage was very sacred 

between one man and one woman for their life and 

that it was to be encouraged. And so it immediately 

presented as a problem to the Christian Church as 

to what to do about this. The idea of encouraging 

them to marry within the Christian Church was 

what Valentine was all about, and he married them 

in secret because of the edict”. 
 

Valentine was eventually caught, imprisoned and 

tortured for performing marriage ceremonies 

against the command of Emperor Claudius, and 

many legends surround his noble actions while 

imprisoned at a time when no mercy was shown to 

prisoners or any other enemies of the state. 

One of the people who was to judge him in line 

with Roman law at the time was a man called 

Asterius, whose daughter was blind. Valentine was 

supposed to have prayed with, and healed the 

young girl with such astonishing effect that 

Asterius himself became a Christian as a result.  

In the year 269AD, Valentine was sentenced to a 

merciless form of execution all because of his 

stand for Christian marriage. The story goes that 

the last words he wrote were in a note to Asteriuses 

daughter (whose sight he had restored). He inspired 

so many of today’s romantic missives by signing it, 

ñfrom your Valentineò. 
 

Valentines story and martyrdom have 

not gone unnoticed by Christians 

down the ages; In fact, Whatefriars 

Street Church is one of three Churches 

which claim to house the remains of 

Valentine. On February 14th, many 

people make the pilgrimage to the 

Church to honour the courage and 

memory of this early Christian Saint. 

 

Have a lovely St. Valentines Day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Songs & Poems  

Of  

Percy French  

With  

The  

Percy French  

Troubadours  

 

Westmanstown Conference Centre 

 

Friday 4
th

 March 

 

At 

8 pm 
 

Book now: 
 

Telephone 01-6282071 or 087-9229322 

Show Ticket €15 
 

Show and 3 Course Carvery Meal €30 

Last orders 7 pm 



What 1916 means to me  
 

My father was born on 3rd April 1916 and I was 

born on the 4th May 1949. What happened in 

between those dates was always somewhat of an 

unspoken mysterious uneasy subject in our family, 

"Don't look back " was a favourite saying of my 

mother when the question of Irish history was 

raised . 

 

However one of my mother’s favourites poems 

which she recited often to us was   

óThe Mother' by Padraig Pearse  

 

I was born in Inchicore within sight of Kilmainhan 

Gaol and went to school in Keogh Square 

(Richmond Barracks, St Michaels Christian 

Brothers )  

 

I delivered daily papers around Kilmainham and 

Inchicore. As a young school boy I remember the 

large black doors of Kilmainham Gaol, where the 

bodies of the brave leaders of the 1916 Rebellion 

were brutally shot in the Stone Breakers yard, 

before been carried out in the back of lorries to be 

buried in a lime grave at Arbour Hill 

 

My thoughts as an 10 year old boy passing 

Kilmainham gaol was of Mrs Pearse and her broken 

heart, in my mother’s poem,  

 

Reflecting today and having 4 grown up children 

and two grand children.   

 

I marvel at the courage of the Irish volunteers, the 

hopelessness of their military situation and the 

foolishness of the British Government in adding 

murder to mayhem by executing the leaders of the 

Rising.  

 

 As an free Irish citizen today I appreciate the huge 

sacrifice made by the Irish volunteers in 1916 to 

strike out for Irish freedom, however, I have some 

grave misgivings as to the unintended consequences 

of a group of unelected idealists taking up arms in 

pursuit of their objectives.  

 

What freedom was achieved for the 254 civilians 

slain in Easter week. In all 485 people were killed 

in the Easter Rising.  Was their sacrifice worth it? 

At this remove I don’t feel it was and suggest if our 

great heroes, such as Pearse, Connolly, Clarke, Mac 

Dermot, Plunkett, Ceannt, Mac Donagh and De 

Valera had used their obvious talent and intellectual 

abilities a free united Ireland was possible to 

achieve, thus avoiding the bloodshed of The Rising, 

The Irish War of Independence and the civil war 

that followed.  

The deaths in the 1916 rising must also be put in the 

context of the absolutely unnecessary killing of 

58,000 British troops in The Battle of the Somme in  

the Allied attack on the Western Front showing how 

little value was put on young men's life's by the  

Military Brass of the time  

 

Aged 17, I stood in O Connell Dublin 

Easter Sunday 1966 and watched in awe as the 

military parade passed the GPO for the 50th 

anniversary commemorations so proud to be a free 

Irishman blissfully unaware that many of my fellow 

Irish citizens were anything but free.  

 

No freedom for the girls in the Magdalene 

Laundries or the boys in the Industrial Schools or 

our Gay and lesbian neighbours. No real freedom 

for the poor, the homeless or the marginalised. 

 

Three years later 1969 I watched in horror on 

television as “The Troubles” escalated into a thirty 

year conflict with over 3600 people killed and 

thousands more injured. 

 

I was working in 34 Talbot Street on Friday 17th 

May 1974 when while closing the shop for the day 

a series of car bombing exploded in Dublin and 

Monaghan. The attack killed 33 civilians and 

injured almost 300; most of the victims were young 

woman, although the ages of the dead went from 5 

months to 80 years. 

 

After the explosion in Talbot St I walked towards 

the front of Guiney’s Drapery store on Talbot Street 

and witnessed for myself the utter carnage and 

misery caused by the cowardly attack.  

 

So when I reflect of the events of 1916 I cannot 

help but think it set off a chain that shackled us to 

this present day, where even now your Irish men 

and woman are been lured Into dissident republican 

organisations , unelected, to take up arms against 

their fellow Irish citizens. 

  

Please no more bloodshed, not in my name. It is far 

better to live in peace than to rest in peace.  

There is no specific date as to when the Irish peace 

process commenced but the first cessation of 

military action by Irish Republican Army was on 

31st August 1994. 

  

Maybe we could commerce Peace Process 

celebrations and honour John Hume the then leader 

of the Social Democratic and Labour Party (SDLP) 

and the many others who helped broker a somewhat 

fragile peace on out small. 

 
Benny. 

 



  
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Annual Club Awards 

Last Saturday Night was the Annual Club 

Awards Night. A really well attended night with 

Mary Flannery getting Club Person of The Year. 

Sean McCaffrey was added to the Hall of Fame, 

Senior Camogie Management got the Adult 

Management team honours, with last years U13 

Ladies Football management team getting the 

Juvenile Award. On the senior side. The Ladies 

Football award went to Aisling Clarke, Camogie to 

Joelenne Hoary, Senior Hurling to Barry Aird, and 

Senior Football to Ciaran McHugh.  The full list of 

award recipients are available on the website. 
 

 

Senior Team Management are almost all in place 

with a few vacancies still awaiting volunteers. 

Senior Football - Sean McCaffrey, Inter Football - 

Kenny Wade,  Jnr A & B Football t.b.a.. Senior 

Hurling Tom Ryan, Jnr A Hurling - Antony Nolan, 

Jnr B Hurling - Pat O’Keefe. Senior Camogie - 

Liam Ryan, Senior 2 Camogie - Dave Keenan. 

Ladies Football - Ken Murray. All of course have 

many others assisting them in their roles.   
 

 

Senior Football competitive action kicks off 

Sunday next away to Thomas Davis in the St 

Vincent De Paul Cup (Kiltipper Rd 10:30am). The 

league draw is published and has thrown up some 

tasty home fixtures against Ballymun 13/3, Na 

Fianna 2/4, St. Jude’s 25/5, St. Vincent’s 11/6, 

Castleknock 25/6, St Sylvester’s 20/7, Ballyboden 

20/8 and Kilmacud 17/9. 
 

 

Dublin’s Leinster Championship fixture v 

Wexford has been brought forward to May 21st 

because of the Bruce Springsteen Concert in Croke 

Park. However, because of fixture congestion, no 

change is being made to the County fixtures, so 

clubs with representative players may suffer. 
 

 

The Senior Hurlers also have their League 

fixtures published. Home games dovetail with the 

footballers keeping everyone’s calendar full. 

Lucan entertain Na Fianna 20/3, Craobh Chiarain 

18/5, O’Tools 1/6, Ballyboden 29/6, and St. 

Brigids 13/8. 
 

 

U21 Hurling Championship Final (a hangover 

from 2015) is scheduled for Sunday next in Alfie 

Byrne Park at 12:30pm, against Naomh Fionnbarra, 

all support appreciated. 

 

On the juvenile side it’s becoming a hive of 

activity and almost impossible to track so many 

teams across all codes. The U16 and U15 

footballers have had a 100% start to their seasons 

with weekend wins over Whitehall and Sylvesters. 

Pitch closures across AGP and Willsbrook continue 

to cause problems for all teams, but hopefully the 

weather will settle down and pitches become 

playable in the next few weeks relieving the 

pressure. Training slots on the All Weather Pitch 

continue to be in heavy demand, so if you are not 

using your team’s slot, please let the Juvenile 

Secretary know. 
 

 

Operation Transformation continues for another 

few weeks, its runs from the club every Tuesday 

and Thursday evening at 7:30pm, in association 

with SDCC Sports Partnership. Never too late to 

join in, simply turn up before the first walk 

Tuesday/Thursday at 7.30pm. 
 

 

Heads up….Saturday 12th of March, Rory’s 

Stories - Live Show. Tickets available at the bar. 
 

 

Cúpla Focal Club is every on Monday night, with 

Seán O’Lanagáin. Eight O’Clock do na daoine ag 

tosnú, and nine O’Clock dos na saineolaí. 
 

 

No Bingo this Wednesday at 8:30pm, instead, on 

Wednesday 17/2 we have a Table Quiz in aid of St. 

Raphael’s Celbridge, it kicks off at 8:30pm and 

tables of 4 are €40. 

  

Set Dancing continues in the function room on 

Wednesday at 8:30pm, and the 25-Card Drive 

continues on Friday Night at 9pm, new participants 

are always welcome. 
 

 

Lucan District Credit Union Academy @ Lucan 

Sarsfields continues every Saturday at 9:30am for 

the Boys and 10am for the Girls. All welcome to 

come and try and we would encourage parents to 

get involved and assist the existing mentors. 
 

 

The club shop is open as usual, with its stock being 

replenished post the Christmas rush. Opening times 

are Thursday 7pm-9pm and on Saturday 10:30am to 

1:30pm. 
 

Lotto  
There was no winner of this week’s €3,000 Lotto 

draw; numbers were 5, 15, 25 and 28. Lotto sponsor 

was Coláiste Laichtín, Inis Oírr. Next week’s 

jackpot is €3,500, and the draw will be managed by 

team Josephine Donohue on Sunday night. 

 

       
 

CUMANN NA 

                  SÁIRSÉALAIGH 

 LEAMHCÁIN 

                  www.lucansarsfields.ie     
            1886                     



 
 
 

 
 
ST. MARY’S LUCAN BRIDGE CLUB 

Results: 8th February 2016  

N/S:  
1st. Miriam Doyle & Margaret Nardone 

2nd. Joy Campbell & Carmel Doocey  

3rd. Marguerite Cunningham & Jacinta 

McKelvey 

E/W:  

1st. Rosemary Deacon & Eileen Pentz 

2nd. Peg Smyth & Angela Hurley 

3rd. Kay Cullen & Carmel Shanley 

Betty Fitzpatrick Trophy Competition - 

Monday next 15th Feb.  

Start time 9.45am sharp. 

Tournament Director  - Betty Fitzpatrick. 

 

 

 

ST. MARY’S CARDS 
1

st
:  Joe McPartland 

2
nd

: Maureen Carthy 

3
rd

: Tony Rigney 

4
th

: Prim Dempsey. 

 

 

 

 

Transport Users 
Lucan Planning Council backs our effort to use the 

bus lane opposite the Ball Ally House pub for a 

parking area after 9 30 A M when the bus lane 

ceases. Lucan needs this extra parking area.  

The parking on this area should be free for at least a 

year to encourage more business back to the village. 

We will be asking for support from the business in 

the village and our local Councillors to get this 

done. 

T. Newton 086 3127364.      

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

ǩʀ̵ Ǧɭʀɾɵɯɷ́ɿ ǚɭʅ 
Parade Lucan 

2016  
Entry Form 

 

Name of Group: 
……………………………………… 

 

……………………………. 
 

Address:  
……………………………………… 

 

……………………………………. 
 

Phone: ………………......................                         
 
Float: ……    Walkers: …… 
 

Please Return Completed Forms to any of the 

following 
 

Mary Meehan, 174 Arthur Griffith Park, 

Lucan. Ph: 6281917 / 085-7374645.  

Email: marymeehan64@gmail.com 

Barbara Cummins, 180 Arthur Griffith Pk, 

Lucan. Ph: 5210715 / 086-2861692 

Email: barbaracummins50@hotmail.com 

Peter Brady, 43 Dodsboro, Lucan. Ph: 

6241230 / 087-6345244. 
 

 

Closing Date for Entries is 
Friday 26th February 2016 

 
 

 

 

 

It takes a big heart  

To help shape little minds 

mailto:marymeehan64@gmail.com
mailto:Barbaracummins50@yahoo.co.uk


Church Notices ð 14th February 2016 
 

First Sunday of Lent 
 

St. Mary's  
Lucan 
 Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 8.45am, 

9.45am,  

11am, 12.15pm and 7 pm 
 

Weekday Masses – Monday – Friday 10 am and 

7.30 pm.  During Lent Rosary 9.30am followed by 

Morning Prayer 9.45am  Monday – Saturday  

Saturday 10 am Mass 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament (Nuns 

Chapel), on Thursday 2pm-4pm and Saturday  

7.30 pm – 9.00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday after  

10 am Mass and after the 6.30pm Mass 
 

Baptisms: Baptism will take place every weekend.  

We ask parents to call to the Sacristy to book at 

least one month before ceremony. 
 

Deepest  Sympathy to the family and friends of 

Andrew Fogarty, formerly of Woodville, to the 

husband, family and friends of  Nuala Kilduff, late 

of Roselawn, and to the family and friends of Mary 

Smallwood, late of Elmbrook.  

May they rest in peace. 

 

 

 

Divine Mercy 
Lucan South 
Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 10.30 am and 12 noon 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday – Friday 9.15 am 
 

Adoration and Prayer: 
Adoration – Friday 10am-3pm 

Prayer Group – Monday 8pm-9pm 

Scripture Reading – Tuesday 9.45am-10.45am 
 

Baptisms: Parents are asked to attend an 

information meeting before making arrangements or 

booking dates. 

 

 

 

Lucan Methodist  
Church 
Sunday: 10am Holy Communion  

 

 

 
St. Patrick's 
Esker / Dodsboro / 
Adamstown 
Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 7.00 pm, 9 am, 10.30 am and  

12 noon Folk Mass 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday to Saturday 10am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturdays after  

10am and 7pm Masses 
 

Baptisms: 1
st
 and 3

rd
 Sundays at 12.45pm and 2

nd
 

Saturday at 12.30pm. 

At least four weeks’ notice is required to facilitate 

preparation. Applications between 10am and 

1.00pm Monday to Friday at Parish Office or after 

any Mass as Parents are required to attend a pre-

Baptism Meeting. Bookings cannot be  

accepted on the telephone or by email.  

  
 

Lucan Presbyterian  
Church 
Sunday: 10.30am Morning Worship 

Crèche and Children’s Ministry.  

All Welcome. 

 

 

St. Andrewôs   
Church of Ireland 
Sunday: St. Andrewôs - 9am and 10am  

St. Maryôs Leixlip 11.30am  
 

 

Come and Fellowship 
with the Holy Spirit 
Bush Centre, Balgaddy, Lucan South 

Every Saturday from 6pm – 8pm.  

Call: 087-3744782. 

Come and experience the Lord.  

www.InHisPresenceIntercessors.com 

 

 

Gospel Baptist Church 
Pastor Les Hill. Church Office: 085-190 2454 

Sunday school 10.30 am. Sunday Morning Service 

11.40am. Weekday Bible Study 7 pm 

Web: www.LucanChurch.com 

 

http://www.inhispresenceintercessors.com/

